MINUTES OF A COTTONWOOD HEIGHTS COMMUNITY COUNCIL
MEETING HELD NOVEMBER 3, 1999 AT 6:30 P.M. IN BUTLER MIDDLE
SCHOOL

Present — Joan Carman, Jerri Harwell, Bill Morris, Steve Hill, Richard Guthrie, Cathy
Trane, Brett Besser,
Excused — Bob Good and Carl Durling.

The meeting was called to order by Joan Carman
Jerri Harwell led the Pledge of Allegiance
Joan Carman led a moment of silence.

Review of the Minutes
Upon motion made by Bill Morris, seconded by Jerri Harwell, and passed unanimously, it
was

RESOLVED, to approve the minutes of the previous meeting.

Sheriff’s Report
Kent Mackay presented the crime statistics for October.

Nancy White handed out paintbrushes and explained the county program for treating
graffiti.

Incorporation

Joan Carman explained the process for submitting the petitions for a feasibility study. A
list was passed around for people to sign if they were interested in passing out petitions.
Mill Morris will spearhead the campaign.

Bill asked that the Council send a letter to Ed. Alter thanking him for all his work.

ACCT report

Joyce Smith presented the ACCT report for Carl Darling, who was excused.

Discussed last meeting was a consolidation of services.

Upcoming events.

Legislative Luncheon — November 23, 1999 at 12 noon at Meadowbrook Golf Course.
$5.00 per person

Training session — January 8™ 2000. Tell ACCT what you would like to discuss and
review.

November 13" 1999 — parliamentary procedures workshop. Salt Lake County Complex 8
~4 p.m. $35.00 — reservations necessary.

ZONING

#18209 Calvary Chapel 7136 South 1700 East

This matter was discussed at length. The trailer has already been there for 3 years. There
were 2 extensions allowed on the previous application. The Church is working on
building a sanctuary at which time the trailer would be removed. The problems arise
from the use of the trailer by unauthorized groups of skateboarders and the noise of
children attending classes.
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Upon motion made by Richard Guthrie, seconded by Bill Morris, amended by Cathy
Trane and seconded by Bill Morris and passed unanimously, it was
RESOLVED, to approve this application with the following conditions.
The Council will approve the trailer remaining on site for one more year if
1. A gate is put on the bottom of the ramp to deter skateboarders and
2. A rubber mat is installed a the bottom of the ramp to cut down on noise within the
next 60 days.
3. The trailer and parking lot are supervised during open hours
This will be reviewed in one year.

Station 16

This is the fire station planned for Wasatch Boulevard.

Josh Crawford of Beneco Construction was present to review the plans, but not for any
formal action.

People were invited to ask questions. This will be returned for formal action at a later
date.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:15p.m.

Next meeting will be December 1, 1999
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